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Is IRS Making Independent Contractor
Treatment Even Harder?

It’s no secret that the IRS takes a dim
view of employees masquerading as
“independent contractors.”  In the IRS
view, many employers thrust this
treatment on workers so they won’t
have to pay payroll taxes.  Taxes are
immediate when paid via payroll
withholding. 

The IRS has a harder time collecting taxes from individuals.  If the
worker gets a gross check and a Form 1099, the IRS may never see the
money.  See The Truth About Forms 1099.  Thus, the IRS has an
overwhelming penchant to come out in favor of withholding and
employment tax.

Not sure?  You can ask the IRS to rule whether a worker is an
independent contractor or employee.  But remember, the old adage,
“Don’t ask the question if you can’t stand the answer.”  The worker or the
company can ask the IRS by submitting an Form SS-8—a streamlined
ruling form.  

Any worker or company can fill one out.  And unlike most other rulings
from the IRS where you have to pay a fee, this one is free.  But most
forms submitted are by workers—about 90 percent. And most forms
produce an IRS ruling that the worker is an employee. In fact, in one
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recent year, 72 percent of Form SS-8 requests the IRS received produced
rulings saying: “employee.”  Twenty five percent were closed without
ruling, and only 3 percent were ruled independent contractors!

Lately, the IRS has revamped its SS-8 Form.  The revised Form SS-8 and
its instructions can be viewed here.

The newest form requests additional contact information from employer
and worker, including fax numbers, e-mail addresses, and website
address.  A new line asks if the worker was paid by more than one entity
because of a sale, merger, acquisition, or reorganization.

There are new questions whether the worker leases equipment, space, or
a facility.   Another asks whether the worker sets pay for services or
products.  Even more important, the form asks how the company tells
the public about the worker.  Is it really clear to everyone that this person
does not work as an employee and is independent?

These changes will be significant in some cases.  Of course, worker status
questions often involve a polyglot of factors, including:

The amount of control exercised by the company;

Which party pays for work facilities;

The worker’s opportunity for profit or loss;

Whether the company can fire the worker;

Whether the work is part of the company’s regular business;

The permanency of the relationship;

What relationship the parties believed they had; and

Whether employee benefits are provided.

And more, much more. 

For more on independent contractor issues, see:

Winning Independent Contractor Battles

IRS Narrows Independent Contractor Relief
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Some Control Won’t Convert Independent Contractors To Employees

Legal Requirements That Influence Control of Independent Contractors
and Employees

Age Scrutiny on Employee vs. Contractor Liabilities

1099 Or W-2?

All Lawyers Need To Know About Independent Contractor Basics 

Who Cares About  Contractor vs. Employee Status?

IRS Gives 10 Tips On Employees vs. Independent Contractors

Drafting Independent Contractor Agreements

White House On Contractor vs. Employee: There Will Be Blood
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